	DROMANA FORESHORE COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT INC.

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON

25th January 2016 6.30pm AT DROMANA TENNIS CLUB


	Meeting Opened:  6.32 pm.

	1.
	 In attendance: John Steele, Ray Greenslade, Rob Tannahill, Mark Barson, Don Campbell, Jacinta Banks, Michael Everitt (by invitation), Meredith Lyons (by invitation) Greer Hunter (by invitation) Sarah Huon; Marianne Trigg, Mark Grange, Lisette Ashford
Apologies: 
	

	2.
	Minutes of Meeting held on 23rd November 2015
Moved: MB Seconded: RT Carried
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	Secretary/ Correspondence/Transfers/ Financial Statement
Secretary/Correspondence/Transfers/ Financial Statement 
Moved: MB Seconded: RT Carried All
BS 229 – Family Transfer - approved
BS 82 - $10,250 – cheque was made out to another party – pending cheque made out to us. KS to advise

	JA
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	Matters Arising 

MPBBA – Julie welcomed Meredith – Greer advised that Vicki who is taking her position will be attending  meetings in future
Australia Day – JA thanked all that helped set up. Discussion was had re DFCoM tent for tomorrow – RT suggested name badges. JA advised that Best Boatshed award will be going to BS 26. Owners will be present at presentation.
Viewing Platform – Keith Allan will be talking to Nepean Building Permits. He will be seeing them this coming Thurs. This has been fast tracked thanks to KA. JB explained about the flood prone area – but because it is being built high it is fine. JA advised that once the permit is done we should start building straight away. MG asked if we should document all quotes (3 quotes previously received) and on the basis of the quotes it was decided that Keith Allan do the job and will volunteer a lot of his time to keep the costs down. Lysette queried why we would not be able to go ahead straight away. JA advised this was only because of the hot weather
Casual Rangers Update – ME explained that Pia has been away. We have had 2 x casual rangers filling Pia’s position. Bronwyn and Dave have been working throughout the weeks. Michael is happy with their conduct. ME will assess how many hours are left after this week to do a new roster for the 2 x casual rangers. Lysette picked up a jet ski battery today from the foreshore – she has delivered to the depot for disposal. ME also advised a live turkey was discovered on the foreshore recently.
Food Truck trading on Foreshore – Brazilian Bites enquired about trading from the Dromana Foreshore – KS has advised them that they need to contact MPS to obtain a permit. Discussion about parking was had.
Two Bays Trail Run Feedback – ME advised that the run went well. There were no complaints in regards to rubbish and toilet facilities etc. JA advised that last year there was a little bit more trouble.
Seal Update – ME advised that the seal has returned. James is being proactive in moving the barriers around as the seal comes in to shore. The seal is a 200+ kg Australian Fur Seal. He has been socialised. His name is Arcto. ME advises that it is now going well after negative discussions from a DELWP wildlife representative. The seal is in our area. James is a volunteer of the Foreshore – not DELWP. JA advised that the rep from DELWP was quite inappropriate and offensive. Sarah Wordsworth was then involved and the situation is now workable. DELWP are now involved in assisting with the care of the seal. LA explained the letter that she has written to DELWP asking for resources to care for the seal. JA asked if the committee are happy to purchase a gift for James in appreciation for his efforts. ME will purchase a book to present to James. Moved: RT, Seconded: RG – Carried. JS was concerned about the media feedback on the seal. LA advised that advertising in against the departments policy. The rep is now assisting James with resources. ME also stated that the letter written by LA will assist other foreshores in situations like these. Letter will be sent to DELWP and to Parks. DFCoM need to ensure that James is not out of pocket in material 
	JA

JA
JB

ME

JA

ME

ME
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	Subcommittee Reports:
	

	
	Caravan Park –.MB had a chat to Rolf in regards to Bikes using the Bay trail through the Caravan Park. This is dangerous for kids. Rolf also advised that everything else was going well. ME advised T3 ladies hot water is not working – they are currently getting free water. The parts required are being sourced. This will take a little bit of time. Signage for bike riding was discussed for the narrow part of the path. The shire has not done any signage at their end of the trail. SH suggested blocking the path so no access can be had – this would force people onto the road. ME advised there are signs advised that the area is risky. MB advised there was an issue with a dog in the CP. SH asked about the electrical tags not being in conduit. MB explained the conduit. Safety of this was discussed re whipper snipping etc. DC expressed concern re damaged electrical cords and water. MB is happy to include a conduit clause in the guidelines for next season. JA asked if anyone would like to join MB in the CP sub-committee

	MB/ME


	
	Works / Bay Trail – RT spoke about drinking fountains – he has priced some – Replas has some available for $640. Doggy bowls underneath were discussed. Works is asking approval fountains for 4 x drinking fountains. MB has approved this. Color was discussed. Time capsule was discussed. The school has not yet provided their input due to school holidays. RT is waiting on some more input. Looks like end of March will be the closest date.
JA discussed purchase of new mower and fridge for the depot. MG has a contact in whitegoods. He will organise this. MB has approved to purchase new fridge. Moved: MB Seconded: RT Carried. ME and MB to discuss purchase of new mower in the near future. ME to obtain quotes. Brands were discussed. MG will investigate mowers also.
JA advised that CP users are enjoying free hot water, and BBQ users are enjoying free bbq usage. The bbq in question is the one donated by Christies.

JA advised that the police have sorted out the abusive phone calls received by the ranger.

As per minutes circulated (see below)
Minutes of Works Subcommittee meeting held at depot @ 5:30 on 20th January 2016.
Present:   ME; RT; JA; MT; JS; LA

Apol:  JB;
Letter received from the owners of “Brazilian Bites” requesting to trade from 

our foreshore – KS to reply to owners stating they need to contact MPSC.
Discussion was had regarding 4 drinking fountains, near the fitness stations, 

and in car parks – placed strategically along our foreshore – RT costed - $600 
for drinking fountains + installation from replas. Doggy rocks to be placed at 

bottom of fountains. Discuss at full committee meeting.
WSC believe it would be advantageous to include Vegetation with works – both 

sub committees need to work together so it would be most beneficial if 
vegetation was part of Works.

JS reported the new signs were in the hands of the students from the VCAL 
stream Dromana Secondary and the staff who will get involved with us are 

teachers of Visual Communication and Design. The college is very interested in 
future projects to assist DFC.

Time capsule to be completed by the end of February – RT has this in hand and 
it was suggested and agreed that it be a public ceremony at Greg Hunt and 

Martin Dixon be invited to attend the ceremony.
Rangers report:

All progressing well with 2016 summer to this point.

Sanibins have been ordered- additional pickups. Required.
Coin mechanisms for hot water in T3 showers still awaiting parts. Currently, 

caravan park users are enjoying free hot water. 
Summer rangers Bronwyn Davies and David Rollo working well.

Australia Day Foreshore expo at the pier preparations in place for setup, 
pamphlets and examples of good plants /bad plants.

Australia Day fun run signage in place.
New BBQs working well. Users currently enjoying free electricity. 

Fitness station to re commence construction after Australia day.
Time capsule project underway and propose completion/ ceremony feb ?

Kim MacDonald and Cindy Woods meeting this afternoon to discuss dog compliance 
matters..

Visit from the Melbourne Zoo's Mark Keenan re Seal was very helpful.

He suggested we mock up a PDF that is particular to this seal for the display 
box and to hand out..

Harassment calls received by rangers on January 7 and December 28 have ceased.

26 calls in total.
25 minutes of recorded abusive message.

Police report made.
Seal issues re letter discussed. Excellent letter written by Lysette attached.

Just a reminder that my ride on mower is tiring. Finance to discuss purchase 
of new mower?

Fridge in depot is constantly tripping the meter. New fridge purchase very 

likely.  Does any member have any connections with any white good suppliers?  
I would like to have 2 Saturdays off in February which Lou has scheduled to 

cover also I would like a week off in March. Approved. 
Meeting closed 6:00.

Next meeting – 16/02 – 5:30pm at depot.


	RT/ME

	
	Finance – MB advised that everything is going to plan. KS to supply ytd finance details to all committee members. MB and KS are managing term deposits so that they mature when needed.
	MB

	
	Grants – Nothing to report
	MB

	
	Latrobe Reserve / Revegetation. – Don advised that a tree needs to be removed. Federation track has been top dressed. Neighbours have previously complained about fire hazard. DC spoke about the drain and has organised a meeting. The drain is revegetating quickly. Vegetation works on the Foreshore reserve are on hold until there are fewer people around. DC advised that there is a tree that we need to remove and we have quotes - $1250 and $2250. MB advised that we need to do this asap.
Dc had discussions with Tim Desmond from the Fire Dept – they are happy

As per minutes circulated (see below)
Members present - Don Campbell/ Michael Everitt

Latrobe Reserve.

1/ Pinus radiata west of Stawell St. Track needs removing. It has been dead for 2 years and was identified in the risk mitigation tree report for removal. If the tree was to fall towards the highway, it would probably fall across it. We will get a quote.

2/ Federation track path has been top dressed.

3/ Slashing of grass at top end of reserve between Burton St. and Foord Lane. Neighbour had voiced concern about this in past years.

4/ Clearing of polygala/bone seed and pittosporum at top end of reserve. It is to be mulched.

Dromana Foreshore Reserve

We decided that vegetation work cease for the month due to concern about spraying and danger from whipper sniping.

Plant order has been finalised and is going in I attended CFA information evening. There was no concern about the reserve or foreshore. They acknowledged our work at reducing the fire risk.

Don Campbell


	ME/ DC

	
	Combined Foreshores – ME caught up with other foreshore rangers and all positive. Nothing else to report.
	ME

	
	Town Centre-. Nothing to Report
	RT/ JB

	
	Vegetation Management –.
	DC

	
	Staff / Volunteer Liaison – Nothing to report
	RG

	
	Dogs on Beaches – JS advised has a visit with Kim and Cindy from DELWP. They explained the Dept of Justice has quite a process when issuing fines. They are aware of the fact that it is state wide. They walked the foreshore and handed out notices to dog owners. ME is happy with the meeting and the interest shown by Cindy and Kim. MT asked what our standing is with this – JS advised we should call the MPS ranger. Lysette suggested that we nicely advise dog owners not complying that there are people issuing fines more often now.
	JS

	
	All Subcommittee Reports approved 
Moved: SH Seconded: MG Carried - 
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	Other Business
Boatshed Inspections – This is now postponed and will be done in August 2016. Items on the outside of boatsheds were discussed – as long as the footprint is not increased there is no problem. Lysette explained about the damage lights etc on boat sheds can do to the vegetation
Fitness Station Update – 2nd fitness station is in the depot – it will be installed as soon as ME has time. RT also advised that water stations will be close by to the fitness stations, and near the viewing platform
Signage – JS has sent a design brief to the school. Once school resumes they will work on the design. This is a VCal Year 12 course. They are also wanting to be involved in the hands on side of it. 
Sub Committees –. JA asked for all committee members to volunteer to the sub-committees
Caravan Park – MB (existing) MB explained the role of the sub-committee. Works, improvements, problems etc. SH has volunteered to Join.

Works – JS asked that OH&S be included in Works. Agreed. Now Works/Baytrail/OH&S. JA, RT (Chairperson), JS. LA, JB, MT (existing). OH&S was discussed. 

Finance- MB & RG & JA (existing). MG has joined.

Grants – JA explained that we have no grants committee at present. SH & MG will be the new grants committee.
Latrobe – DC (existing) – MT will join. LA wants to do hands on volunteer work but not be a part of the sub-committee

Vegetation – DC strongly opposed the suggestion that Vegetation be combined with Works. LA agreed. Status Quo remains. Dc (existing) – LA will join. Lysette discussed balance of sub-committees.
Staff Liaison – MB & RG (existing). Role of sub-committee was discussed. 

Dogs on Beaches – JS (existing). 

Management Plan – JA, RG, LA & SH will form this new sub-committee. 
Shire Liaison Officer – RT suggested that LA could do this role due to her previous experience in Shires. LA is happy to do this. Discussion was had as to whether we need this or not. KS will be the main contact person, and will use LA if required. DC explained about shire rates on boatsheds and that these rates don’t go back into the boatshed owners.
MG questioned the “associates” on the website. Useful Links rather than “associates”. Associates. All reference to private business to be deleted from DFCoM web site. Declaration of donations was discussed. Steve Vezer was discussed as he donates a lot of time. Motion to remove all associates from website Moved: MG, Seconded: RG, Abstained DC. SH suggested that we have a news page for works and change items regularly.
JA said farewell and thank you to Greer for all she has done over the years. Greer was wished well.

DC asked Greer about the fee listing on council rates. Greer advised that nothing has gone ahead as yet, but Chris is drafting a letter requesting a response.

MG discussed the minute adjustments. Members now have 72 hours to request changes to minutes.

RG mentioned the herald sun article on the Dromana Foreshore and congratulated ME.

Lysette advised that meetings need to be opened with the “Conflict of Interest”. This needs to be recorded – the chair needs to ask is anyone has a conflict of interest, and it needs to be recorded at each meeting. KS to obtain copy of this. KS needs to obtain each members conflict of interest. Discussion was had re conflict of interest meanings. MG to forward a copy of the blank form to KS to be distributed and filed for each meeting.
Lysette also advised that her name is being spelt incorrectly. – KS to rectify this.


	ME
RT
JS

RT
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	Meeting Closed: 8.10pm
Next meeting Date February 22nd 6:30pm.  Dromana Primary School, Dromana. 
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